VILLAGE OF ELMWOOD


REGULAR BOARD MEETING



DATE & TIME: April 8, 2019 ~ 7:00PM
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: William Stewart, Marge Binkowski, Richard Jones, Josh Bleskacek, Paul Unser and Dolores Radtke.
BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT: Rick Stohr  
STAFF PRESENT: Amy Wayne-Clerk and Officer Delton Hoyt 
PUBLIC PRESENT:  Doug Claflin and Larry Hofacker
PRESS PRESENT: None
NOTE: UNAPPROVED MINUTES
CALL TO ORDER

President William Stewart called the Board Meeting to order at 7:00PM  
NOTE COMPLIANCE WITH OPEN MEETING LAW 
William Stewart noted that the Village had complied with the open meeting law requirements.
OPEN REGULAR BOARD MEETING -
MINUTES –

Josh Bleskacek made the motion to approve the minutes of the March 11th board meeting as submitted. Second by Richard Jones and motion carried. 
PUBLIC INPUT – 
Larry Hofacker wanted to ask if the board would approve installing an outside electrical box on the Old Fire Hall for UFO Days, will be discussed at the May Board meeting
President Stewart wanted to recognize and thank Board Member Dolores Radtke for her many years of service for the Village of Elmwood: she had been a great asset. 

Richard Jones wanted to do some beautification in the Village before the UFO Days

TORNADO AWARENESS WEEK- APRIL 8th -12th  

It was noted that Tornado week is April 8th thru April 12th. No action taken

SPRING CLEAN-UP DAY - APRIL 8TH -12TH  
It was noted that spring clean-up week is April 8th thru April 12th. No action taken

SPRING ELECTION UPDATE

President William Stewart reported the results from the Spring Election. No action taken.

COMMITTEE & BOARD REPORTS -
Library Board: - Richard Jones reported that the Library posted for a Library Assistant/Aide as more help is needed and Susan Dzubay is getting burnt out with all the volunteering she has been doing.
Nursing Home: - Marge Binkowski reported that census was stable at the February meeting.  Jerry Weber gave a huge compliment to the Nursing Home and its services, staffing is needed, annual survey is coming up, phase II construction is wrapping up and phase III will be started soon.
Parks & Buildings: - No Report

Public Works: - No Report.
Personnel & Finance:  No Report.
Police: - Officer Hoyt reported that there were 20 incidents between call for service/assist, ordinance, criminal, traffic contacts and he did a canine walk through at the School. Richard Jones reported that there was a review of performance with Chief Hoyt, there will be another one at the end of April and a yearly review later on. 
Licensing: - No Report
PAYMENT OF BILLS –
Paul Unser made a motion to approve the bills as submitted for payment. Second by Josh Bleskacek and motion carried.    
ADJOURN - 
Dolores Radtke moved to adjourn. Second by Marge Binkowski and motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:35PM
Respectfully Submitted

Amy C. Wayne

Clerk/Treasurer
